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Ephrata Baseball Association Board Meeting
	December 13, 2020
6:00  pm
Virtual Meeting by Zoom



	Meeting called by:
	President – Andrew Gockley
	Type of meeting:
	Regular Board Meeting

	Attendees: Andrew Gockley, Ken Boley, Steve Savage, Steve Schwanger, Adrian Shelley, Len Embiscuso, Karen Buckwalter
Guest(s):  Kelly Embiscuso

	


Minutes
	Agenda item:  Previous Meeting Minutes Approval
	
	Presenter:  Ken Boley
	


Discussion:

Minutes from October 18, 2020 meeting were approved with no objections after a motion by Adrian and second by Steve Schwanger.
Conclusions:

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


	Agenda item:  Treasurer’s Report
	
	Presenter:  Steve Schwanger
	


Discussion:

· Balance as of 12/12/2020 was $13,879.94.

· From Oct. 1, 2020 through December 12, 2020, there was no income, only expenses.
· Biggest expense coming up by the end of the month is the Indoor Facility rent.
· A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Adrian.  A second was offered by Karen.  The report was approved by unanimous vote.

· Steve Schwanger requested a spreadsheet containing information for those who have registered through Stone Alley for the Spring 2021 season.  At present, nothing has shown up in our account for the registrants.
Conclusions:
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline


	
	
	

	Agenda item: In-house Coordinator (formerly LL President)
	
	Presenter:   Vacant Position
	


Discussion:
· No report
Conclusions:
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline


	
	 
	

	Agenda item: EPBA Director
	
	Presenter:  Len Embiscuso
	


Discussion:
· During most recent LCYBL meeting, Lancaster would like to consider high school players that are age-eligible to be able to play down and play section 1 baseball.  EBA’s official stance on this will be No.
Conclusions: 
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline


	Agenda item:  Public Relations Director
	
	Presenter:  Bill Morrell
	


Discussion:

· Registrations are still open for Spring 2021 season despite shut down orders from Gov. Wolf.
Conclusions:
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	

	Agenda item:  Fields & Facilities
	
	Presenter:  Vacant position

	


Discussion:
· No report
Conclusions:
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline


	Agenda item:  Uniforms & Equipment
	
	Presenter:  Karen B., Steve Savage
	


Discussion:  
· Karen 
· We still have leftover uniforms.
· Steve

· Nothing new.
Conclusions:
	Action items

	Person responsible
   
	Deadline


	
	
	

	Agenda item:  Sponsorships
	
	Presenter:  Steve Schwanger
	


Discussion:
· No report
Conclusions:
	Action items

	Person responsible
	Deadline


	Agenda Items:  Fundraising
	
	Presenter:  Steve Schwanger
	


Discussion:
· No report
Conclusions:
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline



	
	
	

	Agenda Items:  Volunteer Coordinator
	
	Presenter:  Kelly Embiscuso
	


Discussion:
· No report
Conclusions:
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline



	Agenda Items:  Safety Director
	
	Presenter:  Becky Miller
	


Discussion:
· No report, but via Andy, Becky is working on some changes to the Safety Plan.
Conclusions:
	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline



Old Business


None
New Business &Other Information
· Most of the discussion revolved around the EBA’s approach to fundraising and sponsorships.  This has become a prime area of focus since COVID-19 measures have severely hampered our ability to have a Spring 2020 season and despite a good showing for our Fall Hardball Academy turnout and success.  Some suggestions were to have a spirit wear sale.  This could be done season or no season, as Andy stated.  This could also be done in conjunction with other fundraising ideas, such as WaWa pre-paid redeemable vouchers, car wash tickets, which we still have, etc.  Karen mentioned that an early spirit wear sale may be difficult to coordinate with Teddy Bear due to COVID-19, however it may be possible late January/early February.  We would also like to consider fundraising that does not involve large pick-ups and deliveries due to COVID.
· Adrian suggested that there since there is no baseball activities going on until at least January 4, 2021, we all put our collective thinking hats on to come up with fundraising ideas.

· Andy will be donating the time and cost for supplies to build the wall for the new storage location at the indoor facility.  Once built, we will need volunteers to help move stuff out of the rental storage unit so that we can provide our intention of not renewing the rental.

· We do have face masks for sale at $10.00 per mask. 

After a motion by Karen and a 2nd by Steve Savage, the board voted unanimously to adjourn.
Next Board meeting is scheduled for 6:00 pm on Sunday, January 3, 2021 at the Indoor Facility.
Respectfully submitted,

Ken Boley

